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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
We are happy to inform you that the Lord has blessed us with a baby boy, Matt. He was born on Wednesday, 
November 14, 2012 and he weighed 6 pounds (Please see photo). We are very thankful for your prayers. Matt 
came an answer to prayer and there was no complication whatsoever. The delivery was normal and Stella and 
the baby are doing very good. We praise the Lord for everything! 
 
Lord willing, we will fly back to Togo on December 27. We will take our international flight from JFK at 10:30 
PM and arrive in Accra, Ghana the following day at 8:40 PM. We will then travel by taxi for two hours and 
cross the border into Togo on December 29. It is going to be a long trip. We will appreciate your prayers.  
 
Please pray for me as I will have a lot of things to take care of upon our arrival. Please continue to pray for the 
new work in Sanguera. The Lord has provided $5,800 of the $8,000 needed to purchase the piece of land there. 
We are trusting Him for the remaining $2,200. The attendance there is still about 10 but we trust the Lord to 
give the increase as we endeavor to reach more souls once there. 
 
We initiated a project of reaching teenagers by putting together a soccer team for them. We had made some 
contacts prior to our coming to the US. As of now, 16 teenagers, all of them unsaved, are showing interest in 
being a part of the project. We will therefore start working with them from the beginning of the New Year, if 
the Lord tarries. Hopefully several of them–if not all— will be won to Christ. Please pray with us to that end. 
 
Pray especially for Felix, one of our first converts, whose father is a witch doctor. I spoke with him on the 
phone 2 weeks ago and he told me that his father had kicked him out of the house, took back some of the things 
that had been promised him by way of inheritance, and no longer takes care of his needs. He was very 
discouraged. We try to help him however we can, but we are also praying that the Lord would lay upon the 
hearts of 5 individuals or families to support Felix with $10 a month. Any help will make a big difference in his 
life and encourage him a lot in his faith.  
 
As we near the end of the year, it is our prayer that the Lord would help us all finish this year strong, but more 
importantly with the joy of knowing that the year will count for something good that will last for all eternity.   
 

Because we love Him, 

Mawuli & Stella Togbi-Wonyo 
Serving in Togo, West Africa    

That they might set their hope in God...   Ps. 78.7 

 
                      Baby Matt 


